Edgartown Water Department

Early Notice in Environmental Monitor of Request For Site Exam 

October 29, 2004

Submitted by:  Maura E. Callahan, Earth Tech, Concord, MA, 978-371-4008
The Edgartown Water Department is applying to DEP for a Request for Site Exam application for siting a public water supply source to withdraw up to approximately 1.0 mgd of water from the groundwater of the Cape and Islands Basin, in Edgartown. The proposed withdrawal point is located at the Pennywise Path Site south of Vineyard Haven Road in Edgartown (latitude 41 24’10”, longitude 70 34’10”). 

Written comments on the granting of a DEP permit to conduct additional testing of the site for a new water supply withdrawal are to be filed within thirty (30) days of publication of this notice in the Environmental Monitor. The written comments are to be submitted to the Drinking Water Program Section Chief at the DEP Southeast Regional Office at 20 Riverside Drive, Lakeville, Massachusetts, 02347.

